
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency  Sam Nunn Atlanta Federal Center 
Region 4: AL, FL, GA, KY, MS, NC, SC, TN  61 Forsyth St. SW 
Office of External Affairs  Atlanta, GA 30303-3104 
 

                              EENNVVIIRROONNMMEENNTTAALL  NNEEWWSS                  
PHONE: (404)562-8327         FAX: (404)562-8335 
  
 

EPA Announces the Completion of Remedial Activities for the Hudson K-8 
School in North Birmingham 

 
 
Contact Information: James Pinkney, 404-562-9183, pinkney.james@epa.gov or Dawn Harris-Young, (404) 562-8421, harris-
young.dawn@epa.gov  
 
(ATLANTA – August 5, 2011) The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) announced today that it 
has completed its review of the voluntary investigation and cleanup report for the Hudson K-8 School 
submitted by Walter Coke Inc. EPA has determined that the cleanup of contamination was found to be 
protective of human health and that Walter Coke has completed remedial activities at the Hudson K-8 
School. 
 
Walter Coke, Inc. agreed to assist EPA in its evaluation of contamination in soil at the school which is 
located in the Collegeville community near the Walter Coke facility.  The cleanup, conducted by Walter 
Coke, Inc. and its contractors, took place from March 10, 2011 to June 8, 2011 under a voluntary 
agreement with EPA.  The cleanup consisted of removing 52,000 cubic feet of soil to a depth of 2 feet and 
replacing it with clean backfill.   

The Walter Coke cleanup report and EPA’s correspondence are available at 
http://www.epa.gov/region4/foia/readingroom/rcra_community/walter.html. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


